GAPP Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 8th
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m.
Absent: Meza and Sullivan Families

GAPP Web Site: www.ahsgapp.weebly.com shown to the families. You are encouraged to check out the information and the pictures posted there.

Tentative Trip Dates: June 12th (departure) – July 9th return

Trips have left out of Chicago and Minneapolis in the past with bus transportation (Lamers) to and from. Departure city is based on best connection and prices. Participation to date is 17 students (10 boys and 7 girls) and two chaperones.
Bookings: 
Frau Timmermann has contacted two travel agencies. GAPP flight prices have not been published yet, but are due out soon. 
Youth Hostels have been booked in Fuessen and Berchtesgaden for June 13-15th, and June 15-16th respectively. Approximate cost is $50 per night per student, which includes full board.

Trip Requirements:

Frau Timmermann reviewed the Assumption High School guidelines for participating in the trip to Germany. Parents and students initialed and dated form indicating they understand the expectations.

Trip Refund Policy Sheets distributed. These are due with first payment.

Trip Insurance: Frau Timmermann reviewed the standard coverages with both the gold and platinum plans. Frau Timmermann informed the families of the optional coverage benefits, which would pay out as much as 70% of the total trip cost to cancel for ANY REASON. This covers the AHS requirements of eligibility, continued German study, and financial obligations to Assumption Catholic Schools. Much discussion was held regarding the payment of the insurance, why group insurance wasn’t applicable, the timing of the insurance, and the timing of Frau Timmermann’s payments to the travel agency or airlines and why the selection of Travel Guard. Frau Timmermann encouraged families to go to Travel Guard’s web site or contact them at their 800 number in the phone book in order to get further clarification.

Fundraisers:

Oktoberfest: 

A sign up sheet was passed out. Frau Timmermann will be taking care of the food order and Mrs. Newton will shop for other items not ordered through food service.
Frau Timmermann anticipates the potatoes will be donated for the German potato salad. Kitchen is reserved on the 4th to make the potato salad. Washing can occur on the weekend to help save time.

All students are expected to help. Clean-up will happen after the pep rally. Many hands are needed to minimize the time required. Frau Timmermann expressed concern about people forgetting to come back after the pep rally, leaving the work to very few.

Quilt Auction:
After much discussion, it was decided to seek approval to auction one quilt at a time. Frau Timmermann will seek approval from Assumption Catholic Schools for students to sell the tickets. Individuals will seek approval from the parish priests. The quilt will travel to the various parishes. Storage and transfer point will be with Frau Timmermann. Tickets will cost $1 each or 6 for $5. Mrs. Roth will print the tickets using sample from Development Office as guideline. Mrs. Baumgart has the raffle form. Drawing will be held at 3:30 at the Rudolph Country Christmas (no date given). A picture of the quilt will accompany the tickets that students are selling. The following families volunteered to display the quilt and sell tickets at their parishes:
St. Lawrence – Mrs. Baumgart

Rudolph – Mrs. O-Shasky

Rudolph Country Christmas – Mrs. Pierce

Sacred Heart – Mrs. Taylor

St. Vincents – Mr. Ashbeck

St. Mary’s – Mrs. Roth

No families volunteered for St. Peter and Paul or the other country parishes.

Tracking of the tickets will be done by Frau Timmermann.

Depending upon the success of the first quilt, the second quilt may be auctioned in spring. 

Pizza Sales: Contest offered through Market Day with German students versus Spanish students. Frau Timmermann is waiting on additional information to pass along to the families.

PAC Performances: Dates were considered undesirable by the group. Frau Timmermann will not pursue GAPP doing concessions for any performance this year.

Other: 

Passport Pictures to be taken on Thursday, September 16th in Frau Timmermann’s room. Cash of checks made out to Assumption Catholic Schools for $8. Parents may also get pictures taken if needed/desired.

Passport processing will take place in Frau Timmermann’s room. Tentative dates are Mon. Oct 25th or Mon. Nov 1st. Frau Timmermann is waiting for the post office to get back to her about the exact date. Frau Timmermann shared some of the requirements about getting a passport and the costs. She also directed families to read about the requirements at the United States Department of State’s web site.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
